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Sub: Welcome to Term 3 

Dear Parent,  
 
Greetings and welcome back! 
 
With immense joy and pride we would like to inform you that three of our students have won the prestigious Hamdan 
Award for the year 2018. The sweetness of this joy is even sweeter as we are the only Non- Arab School to win this award 
this year in Al Ain. Congratulations to Maheen Masood, Grade 12, AJB, who has won twice, Seethalekshmi Kishore, and 
Aliya Nujum Navas, in Grade 5 and 4 respectively of AJI for winning the award. 
 
Our students have also participated in Private International English School (PIES) for Abu Dhabi Model United Nation and 
have won our school awards too. The delegates were Misbah Baloch, Mahreen Munir both in Grade 11 and won the 
awards Best Delegate in Crisis Management Committee and Best Position Paper in Economic and Social Council 

correspondingly as well as John Magdy of Grade 9 who won Best Delegate in Human Rights Council. Hannah Jordan 
Padia of Grade 9 has joined the Poetry for All Competition sponsored by Emirates NBD in Dubai last January and 
classified to the finals held in March during the Emirates Airline Festival of Literature. 
 
We would like to remind you as well that Open House for Grade 1 – 9 will be on Wednesday, 17th April 2019. Timings will 
be from 5:30 – 8:00 pm. The Open House is an opportunity to share the performance of your child in the ETE 2 
examinations. We request all parents of grade 1-9 students to attend the scheduled open house. Kindly be advised that 
gate A1, A2 and A7 will be open. 
 
Following are the important things which we would like you to make note of: 
 
Regular school Timings: 
Regular school timings will be from 7.30 am – 1.50 pm. Please make sure that your child reaches the school on time every 
day. 
 
Uniform: 

 I.D. Cards 
All students must come in a pressed uniform including their student I.D.’s and must wear full school uniform each 
day to school. The school policy requires ALL students to wear their I.D.’s at all times while they are on the school 
premises. 

 Shoes 
The school requires students to wear black shoes with the regular uniform. Sports shoes must be white and 
should only be worn with the sports uniform on days where your child has PE. Sports shoes should not be worn 
with the regular uniform on other days. 

 Boys Shirts & Girls Scarves 
In the interests of looking smart and tidy, boys’ shirts must be worn inside the trousers and secured with a black 
belt. The shirt is expected to be inside the trousers at all times when our uniform is worn, including going to and 
from school. Scarves worn by the girls must only be in white. 

 Hair  
Boys’ hair must be tidy and cut short. Girls should have their hair tied back using plain hair ties (hair band or 
rubber band) in white only. 

 
Mobile Phones and Other Gadgets: The school does not allow students to bring their mobile phones or any other gadgets 
to school. Please make sure your children abide by this school policy. Any student found with their gadgets will be 
confiscated and will only be released once the parents come to school to claim them. 
 
Thank you for your continued support and cooperation. 
 
AJB Administration 


